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Subject: EH/894/DA - Potential Changes to OUG and CMP Issue  

Dear Colleague,  

As discussed at the UKLink Committee meeting today, xoserve is undertaking a replacement 
programme for it’s current reporting system, the Operation Data Store (ODS).  xoserve is also 
seeking to automate the delivery of the reports where possible. 

Currently some of the data provided in support of invoices are sourced from the ODS, and emailed 
to Users.  xoserve are currently undertaking the design of the report outputs that are scheduled for 
release within the first delivery of the replacement programme currently planned in September.  The 
supporting file format documents for the ‘Compression Invoice Supporting Information File’ (.CMP) 
and the ‘Own Use Gas Invoice Supporting Information File’ (.OUG) may be included within this 
release. 

xoserve would like to solicit early views from Users whether issue of these formats would be 
acceptable via I’X.  It is expected that the record structure will not change functionally – but this is to 
be confirmed through detailed analysis - other than requisite changes to accommodate I’X standards. 

Shipper comments are invited upon this change, particularly noting the potential implementation date 
in September 2009.  Please provide comments to the uklink@xoserve.com account by Tuesday 
28th April.  xoserve shall provide more detail in the next UKLink Change Pack – which will be issued 
on 15th May 2009 – when formal representations will be sought. 

Should you have any questions regarding this communication, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Regards  

David Addison  

Project Manager  

0121-623 (7592) 2741  
david.addison@xoserve.com 


